
 

March 23, 2020 

The Honorable Roger F. Wicker The Honorable Eddie Bernice Johnson 
Chairman Chairwoman 
The Honorable Maria Cantwell The Honorable Frank D. Lucas 
Ranking Member Ranking Member 
Committee on Commerce, Science,  Committee on Science, Space, 

and Transportation  and Technology  
United States Senate U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C.              Washington, D.C. 
 

Dear Mr. Chairman, Mrs. Chairwoman, and Ranking Members: 

The Council of the Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency (CIGIE) recognizes and 
appreciates your leadership on issues of geospatial data.  In particular, we believe the enactment 
of the Geospatial Data Act of 2018 (P.L. 115-254) will improve the continuing development of 
geospatial data and technology.  To make sure this happens, the Geospatial Data Act provides for 
oversight by way of the Federal Inspectors General.  Specifically, the Geospatial Data Act 
requires the bi-annual completion of a review of Covered Agencies’ compliance with standards 
established by the Act, Covered Agencies’ responsibilities detailed in the Act, and Covered 
Agencies’ compliance with the prohibition of Federal funding for non-compliant datasets. 

We are writing this letter on behalf of CIGIE to inform you of an important distinction with the 
inaugural Geospatial Data Act audits by the Inspector General community.  Specifically, the 
inaugural mandatory audit scope period overlaps with the estimated Geospatial Data Act 
implementation period established by the Federal Geographic Data Committee (FGDC).  As part 
of the implementation phase, the FGDC is evaluating the existing body of standards, among 
other items.  Due to the continuing implementation of the Geospatial Data Act, conducting the 
mandatory audits as prescribed by the Act would result in reports submitted by the Inspectors 
General in October 2020 to be inconclusive for two of the three audit requirements. 

To address this challenge while continuing to meet the mandatory audit requirements, CIGIE 
convened a working group with representatives from the Covered Agency Inspectors General to 
reach a consensus on an audit approach for the inaugural audits.  The Covered Agency Inspectors 
General determined that audits focused on the Covered Agencies’ progress toward compliance 
with the Geospatial Data Act, including the agencies’ compliance with requirements under 
subsection (a), would likely provide the best value to the Covered Agencies’, Congress, and the 
Public.  This is a somewhat narrower approach than what the law requires, because it is currently 
difficult to determine which standards the audits should use in evaluating compliance. Also, 
because the law establishes a five-year implementation period before limiting the use of Federal 



funds for non-compliant activities, this requirement would not be evaluated in the inaugural 
audits.   

This consensus approach will afford each Covered Agency Inspector General latitude to perform 
additional testing based on the Covered Agency’s geospatial footprint as determined necessary 
by the applicable Inspector General.  CIGIE has advised the affected Inspectors General that 
should they decide to perform either additional, or more limited procedures, the rationale for the 
addition, or reduction of the audit procedures should be included in the report.  

Should you or your staffs have any questions about our approach or other aspects of our 
collective Geospatial Data Act oversight activities, please do not hesitate to contact us at (202) 
514-3435 or (703) 248-2296 respectively.

Sincerely, 

Michael E. Horowitz 
Chair, Council of the Inspectors General on 
Integrity and Efficiency 
Inspector General, U.S. Department of 
Justice 

Tammy L. Whitcomb 
Chair, Council of the Inspectors General on 
Integrity and Efficiency, Technology 
Committee 
Inspector General, U.S. Postal Service 

cc:  The Honorable Ron Johnson, Chairman 
The Honorable Gary C. Peters, Ranking Member 
Senate Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs 

The Honorable Carolyn B. Maloney, Chairwoman 
The Honorable Mark Meadows, Ranking Member 
House Committee on Oversight and Reform 

The Honorable Margaret Weichert, Deputy Director OMB and Executive Chair, Council 
of the Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency 

The Honorable Gene Dodaro, Comptroller General, GAO 


